


CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

FEBRUARY 13, 2017
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman, Vice-Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary;             Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman;           Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal; Mr. Chad L. Vick; and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne 
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hammond, Hoffman, Sowell, Stubbs, Wallace, and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Miles at 5:00 p.m. at McBee Elementary School.
 II.
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Sweeney, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Sweeney.

IV.
Moment of Silence/Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairman Miles led a moment of silence in memory of New Heights Middle School teacher Janet Mangum.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by McBee Elementary student Addison Lloyd.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Miles welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, parents, students, teachers, and administrative staff.

VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the January 9, 2017 board meeting.
VII.
Special Recognitions:  CATE Executive Director Haile, along with Superintendent Goodwin and Chairman Miles, presented certificates to McBee High School FFA instructor Pat Earle and the following FFA students for their assistance with the new Adult Education sign located at PLC:  Lucas Blackwell, Gabe Hall, Kyle Hawkins, and Zach Outlaw.
VIII.
Board Comments:  Board member Wayne recognized McBee Elementary third grader Piper Graham who won second place competing against nine students in her division at the statewide Braille Challenge competition in Columbia.  He also congratulated McBee Elementary Jr. Beta Club members for winning numerous awards at the recent state convention.  Mrs. Burch congratulated Pageland Elementary teacher Taylor Johnson for winning a $1287 Donors Choose grant to purchase six student tables and 24 chairs, as well as teacher Crystal Tadlock who purchased six student tables and a 30-slot “mailbox” for her students’ work with a $635 Donors Choose grant.  Dr. Chapman noted the following Long Middle accomplishments: 1) both the girls and boys basketball teams finished first in the region; 2) hosted a Family Night where parents and students participated in various academic activities with teachers followed by a dinner hosted by the school; and 3) started a Harvest Hope Backpack program and sent home a weekend’s worth of meals for 17 students the first weekend in February.  Mr. Teal congratulated the Cheraw High wrestling team for winning the state AA championship and indicated that the boys and girls basketball teams are involved in playoffs.  He also noted that the Chesterfield-Ruby Middle advertising design team placed third at the Beta Club Convention. Mr. Coleman announced the following New Heights Middle accomplishments: 1) the 6th grade team “Arcadia Heights” attended the Future City competition and won the Rookie Team Award; 2) the Beta Club had a successful trip to the Beta Club convention; 3) students collected and donated items for local nursing home residents; 4) held second quarter Hawk PRIDE celebration for students with little or no discipline, who did not fail a class during the second 9 weeks, demonstrated appropriate behavior, and had regular attendance; and 5) Head Start students visited New Heights as part of their STEM/STEAM week.  
 IX. Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for January.  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Dusa, the board unanimously approved the attached budget adjustment.  CFO Willard noted that there is little information from the state at this time regarding the 2017-2018 budget.  A major concern is the substantial cost to the district regarding the proposal to deal with the SC Retirement Systems shortfall.  Benefit cost increases are anticipated for employees and the district, as well as a mandated step increase for teachers.  A cost of living adjustment for employees is not expected.   
     X.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Sweeney and second by Mrs. Burch, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-D as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.      
    XI.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that a team from the district presented at the 2017 Summer Reading Camp Symposium.  A team from Jefferson Elementary was selected to present at the National Title I Conference in California later this month.  Mrs. Folsom indicated that a technology showcase was held January 11th where vendors representing Lenovo, Dell, and HP displayed potential classroom devices that can also be used for online testing in grades 3-8.  Board members were invited to attend a training session with literacy teachers from Cheraw Primary and Petersburg Primary on March 14th at 4:00 pm at PLC.  Mrs. Folsom reported that Plainview Elementary student Hart Starling recently won the District Spelling Bee and will be recognized at the March board meeting.  
  XII.   Superintendent’s Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Dusa and second by Mr. Coleman, the board unanimously approved first reading of the revision of Board Policy GCB, Professional Staff Contracts and Compensation, as recommended by Superintendent Goodwin. The revision denotes that teacher contracts will be issued before May 1 and must be returned before May 11. 

Board members were given a copy of spring sports schedules and were informed that schools and the District Office will be closed February 20 as a flex day for late days previously worked.

Superintendent Goodwin notified board members that a joint resolution has been introduced allowing districts to start school Tuesday, August 17 because of the solar eclipse taking place August 21.  If the resolution passes, Dr. Goodwin will work with the Teacher Forum regarding possible revisions to the 2017-2018 school calendar.  

The following upcoming events were noted:  March 2 – NTHS Induction Ceremony, March 20 – Teacher Forum Legislative Event, May 2 – Teacher of the Year Banquet, May 11- Retirement Banquet, and May 25 – Adult Education Graduation.
XIII.  Chairman’s Comments:  Mr. Miles reminded board members of the SCSBA Annual   Convention February 16-19 at Hilton Head.  He noted that the March 13 board meeting will be held at Palmetto Learning Center beginning with an executive session at 5:00 pm. followed by the open session at 5:30.  Chairman Miles reminded board members that Thursday, March 30, is the deadline for 2017 Statement of Economic Interests forms to be submitted to the State Ethics Commission.  Mr. Miles thanked McBee Elementary Principal Dr. David Nutt and his staff for hosting the board meeting.

XIV.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Sweeney, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Teal.

 XV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mrs. Burch and second by Mr. Coleman, the board adjourned at 6:38 p.m.
XVI.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________
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